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February 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The lighter mornings are finally here! I love this time of year when we start to see the sunshine all 

be it at short intervals at the moment!  It has been a great start to Spring 2, with lots of fantastic 

work in the classrooms, I’ve seen lots of children in my office showcasing work they’re particularly 

proud of, and it’s always a delight to see children so enthusiastic about what has been happening 

in their classrooms. 

February has been a busy month with lots of exciting curriculum activities, and a few special 

weeks.  When I was making a list of the events of February, it’s hard to believe that for a week of 

the month we were at home for half term!  The month of March will be equally busy and exciting so 

I’ve included the dates and some for Summer 1 at the end of the letter. 

 

Children’s Mental Health Week 

We really enjoyed our children’s Mental Health week work, it gave us all an opportunity to think 

about how we look after our mental Health, and what helps at times of challenge.  The theme for 

this year was ‘Your Voice Matters’, we took the opportunity in school that week to seek lots of pupil 

voice on things we are developing in school, things as simple as asking children what books they’d 

like to see in the library, to how we could develop some of the playground provision.  

Children’s Mental Health Week included Online Safety Day.  The online world is a big part of day-

to-day life for us all. Parents and carers can help children and young people make it a positive 

space that is right for them and help them avoid things that they might find upsetting. NottAlone 

has some helpful tips and links to other websites that might be useful: Social media and online safety 

| NottAlone 

The Samaritans has some useful tips including questions that parents and carers could ask, to 

help you and your child think about their online use. 

 Harmful online content can be reported to their website or platform it was accessed from and 

reported here: https://reportharmfulcontent.com/report/ 

 

Lunar New Year 

Our Lunar New Year celebrations were a real February highlight.  The children completed a 

rotation of lots of different activities, they created some beautiful calligraphy, retold the origin story 

and made dragon heads to compliment their dragon dancing lesson.  We finished the day with an 

assembly from some of our children from Hong Kong who shared some of the customs and 

traditions that they enjoy in their homes. 

https://nottalone.org.uk/browse/social-media-and-online-safety?a=yp
https://nottalone.org.uk/browse/social-media-and-online-safety?a=yp


   

 

Science Week 

This year we have had our Science Week at a different time to the National celebration.  I always 

love seeing children participating in lots of STEM learning, and this week was a great example.  

The theme was Time, and we had parachutes, pendulums and Petri dishes, not to mention the 

school competition for the best Marble Run.  Watching the children trying to plan, create and 

problem solve was brilliant.  The collaborative working required really showed some fantastic team 

work and communication skills.  The results of the competition will be announced in tomorrow’s 

assembly! 

 

  

 

What’s coming up? 

World Book Day 

Next week on Thursday 7th  March it’s World Book Day.  All children in each year group will be 

focusing on a text called Flooded by Mariajo Ilustrajo.  The book can be used in all year groups at 

all different levels and I can’t wait to see some of the ways the teachers use the text with the 

children.  Some of the additional activities for World Book day are below.   



 

Our dressing up theme for the Thursday is ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’.  I LOVE this book, and the 

sequel ‘The Day the Crayons Came Home’.  We thought this would keep costs down and make it 

as easy as possible for everyone as while children are welcome to come as crayons, it can also be 

as simple as wearing a particular/favourite colour. 

Looking ahead – Dates for the diary 

 These are the dates we have in the calendar up until Easter and slightly beyond.  We will always 

try to give you as much notice for activities as we can but remember we will always provide 

reminders on Dojo. 

Thurs 7th March World Book Day 
 

Details to follow 

Mon 11th March International Women’s Day  
 

 

Thurs 14th March Reception and class 6 height and  
weight checks 
 

 

Friday 15th March Comic Relief – Family Rave Aerobics 
for Comic Relief  5-6pm 
 

£10 per family for charity! 

Tues 19th March Parents Evening 3.30-6.30 Calendly Link to follow 
This will be held in the hall Weds 20th March Parents Evening 3.30-6.30 

 

Fri 22nd March Year 3/4 Mixed Football tournament Details to follow for those 
involved 

Thursday 28th 
March 

Easter Bonnet Parade These will be made in 
school! 



Friday 29th March 
- Friday 12th April 

Easter Holidays  

Friday 19th April Rockstar Day!!!!! Come dressed to 
impress/express your inner 
rockstar! 

 

Sports photo reminder 

Just a reminder that we are creating a sports corridor display in school and it would be great to 

have some photographs of your children in the activities that they take part in outside of school.  

The ones we have had so far are fantastic so thank you. 

 

Thankyou for taking the time to read this newsletter, it will follow by email. 

Mrs Smith  


